## Present:

## **Committee**

Gail Griffin, Amy Richter, Dave Voss and Chair, Alana Tucker

## **Council and Cheviot Employees**

Kitty Zech, RaeJean Hardig, President of Council Mark Waters, Safety Service Dir. Tom Braun **Guests:** 

Cheviot residents Debbie Slaughter and Kerry Smyth

Per the request of the administration, the Streets, Sidewalks and Traffic Committee met to discuss road projects in the city.

This meeting primarily focused on the condition of Northbend Road, specifically the areas between Hilda and Woodbine as well as the municipal lot on Northbend Road near Harrison Avenue. Safety Service Dir. Braun believes that these areas should be repaved.

Funding for the parking lot is available in Section 5 of our budget under the Parking Lot Fund. The permissive motor vehicle tax would be used for the repaving of portions of Northbend Road. The Committee agreed to move forward with the Director's recommendation to go to bid on these projects. The Law Director will be asked to prepare the authorization to allow for the bidding process.

The Committee discussed upcoming road projects. Dir. Braun reported that the city is pursuing state funding opportunities to assist in a pavement project that would include Delmar Ave., Olivette Ave., Davis Ave. and Alma Ave.

Additionally, the Committee expressed a desire to discuss parking meters within the city. A Committee meeting will be set to discuss further.

Councilmember Voss discussed concerns about Churchview and the need for repairs to curbs.

The Committee Chair asked that Council take time over the next month to drive the city and compile concerns they have about our streets. These concerns will be discussed at a future meeting.

Alana Tucker, Chairwoman

nv Richter

Dave Voss

Gail Griffin